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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its 
program to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the 
more than $9.1 billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education 
infrastructure.

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and 
supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview

The upgrade to Cecil Hills High School will provide new learning spaces, new staff facilities, a multipurpose hall, 
fitness and movement spaces, an upgraded outdoor workshop and accessibility improvements to existing ramps 
and walkways.

Progress summary 

We have developed a concept design for the school upgrade in consultation with school leadership 
representatives and the department’s technical experts. 

The upgrade to Cecil Hills High School is considered a State Significant Development (SSD) and therefore the NSW 
Department of Planning and Environment (DPE) will assess the development application (DA) for the project. 

Next steps  

We will submit a request to DPE for the Secretary’s Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs) which will 
tell us the studies that need to be included as part of the application.

Once we receive the SEARS we must prepare a document called an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS). An 
EIS provides a comprehensive description of the project’s environmental, social and economic impacts. It includes 
detailed information on the project scope and design plans, and is the key document for an SSD application.  
We will continue to refine the design for the upgrade and progress through the development approval process.
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An example of the new high school facilities we are delivering across NSW

For a Translation and Interpreting 
Service, call 131 450 and ask them to call 
the Department of Education - School 
Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 651.



For more information contact: 
School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure

Proposed site plan design  

The size of the building footprints and the general relationship between types of learning spaces and 
facilities are determined in accordance with NSW Department of Education guidelines.
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Community information session

Please join us for an information session to find out more about the scope and design of the upgrade. At this drop-
in event you will be able to speak with members of the project team to ask questions and give feedback. 

Date:		 Thursday, 15 September 2022 
Time:	 3 pm to 6 pm 
Location:	 Cecil Hills High School 
RSVP:	 Please register your attendance online via edu.nsw.link/CHHSInfoSession or by QR code.

Your feedback on this project is important to us. The information provided at the information 
session will also be provided online. If you are unable to attend the information session, you are 
welcome to submit feedback by emailing schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or calling 1300 482 651.

http://edu.nsw.link/CHHSInfoSession



